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Community NoticesOffertory Collection - 11th Oct
Collection Totalled  €1832

Today’s Thought
“After dinner rest a while, after supper

walk a mile. ”

Station Masses
Ballineen & Enniskeane Villages on

Mon 19th Oct in Gort Mhuire at 7.30pm
Castlederry, Coxestown, Derrimileen,

Derry & Gurranes- Don & Michelle
Crowley on Thurs Oct 22nd at 7.30pm

Corran & Ballinard - Teddy & Ann
O’Shea on Fri 23rd Oct at 7.30pm

Lisnacunna & Knocknanuss - Pat &
Breda Coffey on Mon 26th Oct - 7.30pm

Tullymurrihy, Cashelmore & Cashel-
commons - Michael & Kay O’Driscoll
on Tues 27th Oct at 7.30pm

Dromfeigh, Gortaleen & Buckaree -
Jimmy & Mary Nyhan on Fri 30th Oct
at 7.30pm.

Cake Sale
In aid of Tristan's Medical Fund on Sun

18th Oct in Castletown Hall after 10.30am
Mass.  

Pairs Quiz
Castletown Celtic Quiz in Cookies on

Fri Oct 23rd.   Thanks to all who entered
“Last Man Standing”

Recent Marriage
Congratulations to Joanne O’Mahony,

Shanaclough & Brian Hayes Cullinagh,
Skibbereen who celebrated the Sacra-
ment of Marriage in Castletown Church. 

Ballineen Enniskeane Golf Soc. 
will host a Finbarr Hennessy memorial

golf outing at Dunmore, Clonakilty on
Oct 31st at 1pm. Members, guests and
friends welcome to attend. Please contact
087 4125772 to register. 

Castletown Ladies Club 
will host a talk by Cathy Kennedy on

'Complimentary Medicine for Women' on
Tues. 20th Oct at 8.15pm.  Also, please
bring items for annual Shoe Box collec-
tion.  Everybody Welcome

Recent Death
Sympathy is extended to the family of

the late Mary (Molly) Crowley, Keel-
nameela who was buried in Ahiohill. 

Parish Assembly groups
Our new parish assembly has finalised

the work of structuring itself to serve and
deliver on the vision that it laid out for
the parish for the next three years. In ad-
dition to the structure of the overall as-
sembly which was sorted at the previous
meeting, the four sub-groups have organ-
ised the following leadership in the
groups:-

-- "Enriching our Faith Group" - TJ
Cullinane (Chairperson), Phil Hurley
(Sec.);

-- "Liturgy and Celebration Group" -
Eileen O'Sullivan (Chairperson), Geral-
dine Barrett (Sec);

-- "Young People and Children Group"
- Imelda O'Boyle (Chairperson), Maria
Hogarth (Sec.);

-- "Community Outreach Group" -
Mary O'Mahony (Chairperson), Siobhan
O'Driscoll (Sec.).

Many thanks to all those who have said
'yes' to the call to service of the Lord and
his work in our parish community. Bail ó
Dhia ar an obair!

The Liturgy and Celebration meets at
the Parochial House on Tues Oct 20th at
8.15pm.

The next meeting of the entire Parish
Assembly is on Monday Nov 2nd at 8pm
at Castletown Hall.

New Altar Servers
Our parish is committed to cooperating

with parents and our schools in the de-
velopment of the Christian faith of all
our children. Serving Mass in the church
is one way that children’s faith, their re-
lationship with God and their under-
standing of church are enriched. Parents
say that altar service also helps to de-
velop a child's appreciation of the value
of giving community service and it also
enhances their confidence. We have a
good tradition in our parish and the sup-
port of parents and teachers in helping
this to happen. Just before the summer,
we had over 50 boys and girls on our
rotas at the three churches. 

Some of our 'older' servers have now
moved on to post-primary schools and
are leaving the servers' rota. We are
inviting parents to consider enrolling
your child as an altar server in the
parish. Enrolment Forms are being dis-
tributed in the parochial schools this
week. The forms can also be down-
loaded at the parish website. Enrolment
evenings are being planned for Tuesday
of this week in each church.
Mission Sunday Collection

Collection at all Masses this weekend.
Funds go to the Society for the Propaga-
tion of the Faith and is used to support
the young churches throughout the
world in the establishment of parishes,
dioceses, training of catechists, etc.

Coffee Morning
St. Mary's NS Parents Association is

holding a coffee morning on Fri Oct 23rd
in School Hall 10am to 3pm. All  support
would be greatly appreciated.
Recycling Drive

Castletown Parent & Toddler Group.
7th Nov at Castletown Hall. Drop off
time: 10am-12noon. Please donate the fol-
lowing items only:

-Unwanted clean clothes, bed linen,
towels, curtains, paired shoes, bags, belts,
soft toys. Laptops and Mobile Phones will
be accepted but MUST be kept separate.

-No Books. No household Bric a Brac
or Duvets.   If you would like to donate
items before this date please contact the
following people to make arrangements:

Eunice Buttimer - 0879854249
Fiona O' Driscoll- 086-3441852
Anne-Marie Cronin - 0857565809
Sharon O'Leary Hayes - 0879985214
Cora Hurley - 0876873177

St. Joseph's Young Priests Soc
Our annual Mass preceding the A.G.M.

of the branch will take place on Thurs
29th Oct.at 8 pm. Everybody most wel-
come.


